CITIZEN POLICE ADVISORY BOARD
QUARTERLY MEETING
October 25th, 2023 @ 4:00 pm
555 S 10t Street, Room 303
Lincoln, NE 68508

Members Present: Cameya Ramirez-Rousseau
Brittney Hodges-Bolkovac
Eric Hoke
Carrie Herrera
Roshan Pajnigar
Shirley Mora James
Scott Hatfield

Members Absent: Micheal Q. Thompson
Patrick Finnegan

Also Present: A/C Jason Stille
Tonya Peters
Sgt Michelle Jochum
Cheri Howard

Ramirez-Rousseau called the meeting to order at 4:03 pm and acknowledged the meeting falls within
the governance of the Open Meetings Act.

Minutes of the July 26th, 2023 meeting were reviewed. Moved and seconded to approve as
presented. Motion carried unanimously.

There were no comments from the public.
OLD BUSINESS: None
NEW BUSINESS

Case Review 23-02: The informal hearing took place on August 2nd, 2023, with Hoke and Herrera.
Their report was submitted and reviewed. After a brief discussion, it was moved and seconded to
accept the report as written with a conclusion of no further action.

Case Review 23-09: The informal hearing took place on October 19th, 2023, with Hoke and
Ramirez-Rousseau. Their report was submitted and reviewed. Correction on spelling of Cameya’s
last name. After a brief discussion, it was moved and seconded to accept the report as written with
name corrected, and a conclusion of no further action.

Disposition letters will be sent to the complainants on both cases.

Third Quarter 2023 Incident Summaries and Case Review

Sgt Jochum reported on LPD’s 3rd Quarter (July 1st - September 30th, 2023) data to include [A Case
Review, Statistical Summary, Employee Incident Report Summary, and Employee Use of Control
Summary. These reports will be posted on the CPAB Meetings City of Lincoln website.




CPAB Member Training - Cameya Ramirez-Rousseau inquired whether other members would find
enhanced training valuable to help them feel confident while serving in their roles. This idea was
well received. It was discussed that Shirley Mora James had previously created guidelines to assist
members with the informal hearing process. A review of all rules and regulations would be helpful.
It was agreed a small committee would be formed to include Tonya Peters and together they will
create an updated, comprehensive curriculum to present in early 2024,

Fall Reappointments — Cameya Ramirez-Rousseau, Roshan Pajnigar, and Scott Hatfield
volunteered for and were reappointed to another three-year term through November 17%, 2026,

The Mayor and the City of Lincoln are incredibly grateful for your continued service and leadership.

The next CPAB Meeting will be Wednesday, January 31%, 2023 @ 4:00 pm in the City County
Building, 555 S 10" St., Room 303

Meeting Adjourned at 5:24 pm




